
The 41st COMMITTEE ON SPACE RESEARCH (COSPAR) Scientific Assembly will
be held in Istanbul, Turkey, from July 30th to August 7th, 2016.
Abstract submissions are due on February 12, 2016.

There will be three panels relevant to radiation belt physics, and thus
an exciting opportunity for our community to get involved. 
I have outlined the panel event number, title, Main Scientific and
Deputy Officers below, along with the description. 

Please see the website for more information. Hope to see you in
Istanbul!
https://www.cospar-assembly.org [1]

(1) Panel D3.4 - PARTICLE ACCELERATION AND LOSS IN THE EARTH AND
PLANETARY MAGNETOSPHERES: Yuri Shprits and Umran Inan

"Since the discovery of the Van Allen Radiation belts,  understanding 
of the  acceleration and loss processes in the Earth's magnetosphere and
magnetospheres of the outer planets has been a central topic of research
in the space physics community. New observations of Van Allen Probes,
Cluster, Double Star, THEMIS, RELEC, NOAA POES, MMS and GOES satellites
provided a vast amount of data. New missions such as Juno and JUICE will
provide additional information of the radiation environments of the
outer planets  that would allow quantitative comparative studies. 
New advanced 3D and 4D physics based codes have been also recently
developed to quantify the competing acceleration and loss mechanisms. 
In this session we invite modeling and observational contributions
considering physics of acceleration and loss of particles in the Earth
and Planetary Magnetosphere's."

(2) Panel PRBEM.1 - DEVELOPMENT OF PHYSICS-BASED, EMPIRICAL, AND DATA
ASSIMILATIVE MODELS OF THE RADIATION ENVIRONMENT: Yuri Shprits and
Vincent Maget
"In this session we invite contributions focusing of various aspects of
modeling the radiation hazards in the Earth magnetosphere. We will focus
on physics based, empirical and data assimilation models of the space
environment including modeling of the galactic cosmic rays, relativistic
electrons, proton radiation belts as well as ring current electrons and
protons. We encourage submission of abstracts presenting modeling,
comparison of models with new observations as well as combination of
models and data by means of data assimilation."

(3) Panel PRBEM.2 - RECENT AND UPCOMING OBSERVATIONS OF THE RADIATION
BELTS: Adam Kellerman and T. Paul O'Brien

"The declining phase of the solar cycle is well underway, several CIR
storms are driving periodic geomagnetic storms, and recently a CME storm
resulted in very large changes in the Earth's radiation belts. By
mid-2016, the Van Allen Probes will have observed the radiation belt
region at all MLT sectors nearly twice. In combination with several
spacecraft, including RESONANCE, THEMIS, MMS, POES, ERG and cubesats,
balloons, and ground-based observatories, an unprecedented multi-point

https://www.cospar-assembly.org/


observatory will be available. A central goal of this panel will be to
discuss recent and future observations, missions, and techniques, which
may be combined to advance our understanding of local-to-global scale
radiation belt dynamics, including processes such as wave-particle
interactions, particle transport, and particle loss.

Combining observations from several space-borne and ground-based
observatories may come with challenges such as the interpretation of
measurements in terms of small-to-large scale processes, or accurate
cross-calibration of measurements from different instruments. This panel
welcomes papers of recent radiation belt observations, including
coupling to the lower energy ring current population, and other spatial
regions, such as the ionosphere and plasma sheet. Papers describing
instrumentation from current and future observatories, and papers
describing techniques for improving, combining, or cross-calibrating
measurements, are equally welcome." 

Links:
------
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